
PLANNING COMMISSION 
Hanover Township       Northampton County 

3630 JACKSONVILLE ROAD 
BETHLEHEM, PA 18017 

 
Minutes of the December 5, 2022 Meeting    

 
Meeting #975 of the Hanover Township Northampton County Planning Commission 
scheduled for Monday, December 5, 2022 was convened at 7:30 pm by Barry Check, 
Chairman. 
 
Planning Commission members in attendance:  
Barry Check,  Dale Traupman, Martin Gilchrist, Gordon Campbell, Richard Kanaskie 
 
Others in attendance: 
James Milot, Hanover Engineering Associates, Inc. 
Judy Holladay, Planning Commission Clerk 
 

Paul Borosky was interviewed for an open position on the Planning Commission. 

 
DEVELOPMENTS, PLANNING & ZONING  
The Land Use Assumption Report was discussed with regard to open areas in the Township 
and any areas of potential concern.  Mr. Milot noted that the Transportation Impact Fee Advisory 
Committee needs new members. 
 
 
COURTESY OF THE FLOOR  
No public attended the meeting. 
 
 
ENGINEERING REPORT  
Nothing additional was reported. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Motion by D. Traupman seconded by R. Kanaskie recommending to the Board of 
Supervisors Paul Borosky of 1156 Granite Drive, Bethlehem as candidate for a 
vacant position on the Planning Commisssion. 
Vote: Traupman, yes; Gilchrist, yes; Campbell, yes; Kanaskie, yes; Check, yes  
 
Mr. Check read letters of resignation from: 

- Brenda Happ, effective December 5, 2022 due to scheduling conflicts with her 
full-time employment 

- Barry Check – due to his acceptance of a Supervisor’s position with the 
Hanover Township Board of Supervisors 

 
ADJOURNMENT   



The meeting was adjourned at 8:19 pm by B. Check.  
 
     Respectfully submitted,  
 
     Judy Holladay 
     Planning Commission Clerk 
 


